
 

 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

November 4, 2004 

 

TO:  File 

 

FROM: Sam Stone 

 

RE:  Horse Creek Stewardship Program 

July Water Quality Results 

Radium 226 + 228 Impact Assessment 

 

The July 2004 water quality samples for the Horse Creek Stewardship Program were 

collected on 7/27/04 and results where received by mail on August 30, 2004. The review 

of those results showed that Station 2 (Horse Creek at Goose Pond Road) had a high level 

of total radium reported as 5.12 pCi/L which exceeds the trigger level of 5.0 pCi/L.  

 

A review of the lab QAQC data shows that the duplicate samples were very good, and the 

recoveries were also within limits. A review of the blank sample QAQC data however 

shows that the blank sample recorded a level of 2.52 pCi/L for radium 228. I talked with 

Tina Fritz of Severn Trent Laboratory about the blank sample results. She stated the 

blank having a high level of radium 228 makes all other radium 228 sample results 

suspect and most likely high by the same amount found in the blank. 

 

Based on these findings it was agreed to watch closely future results and not conduct an 

impact assessment for radium at this time. 

 

xc: Pat Lehman 

 Sunny Diver 

 Ross Franklin 

 Ralph Montgomery   
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